

Learning together, Achieving forever

COPPERMILL WEEKLY

Telephone: 020 8520 6267

Website: coppermillprimary.co.uk Email: school@coppermill.waltham.sch.uk

Autumn Term

Friday 7th September 2018

Dear Parents,

Welcome back everyone! I hope you all had a lovely summer break.

A really warm welcome to our new Nursery and Reception pupils and their parents—we are excited and look forward to working with them all as their children begin their educational journey with us.

Once again, during the summer break, there were further improvements to our premises:

- The Early Years outdoor area has new garden equipment
- The whole school electrical system was upgraded
- New electronic entry system to main gate and car park for added security and safety.

We are looking forward to another year of achievement, and creativity providing all our pupils with opportunities to thrive and be the best they possibly can be!

Have a wonderful weekend.

Best wishes, Mrs Figen Bektaşoğlu Headteacher



SCHOOL PHOTOS

The School Photographer will be taking individual pupil photographs on Wednesday 19th September

Please ensure that your child attends school on-time and is wearing full school uniform.

You're invited!

COPPERMILL SOCIAL EVENING

You are warmly invited to join us for an informal evening to meet staff, governors and other parents on Wednesday 26th September from 6:30pm - 8:00pm.

Drinks and nibbles will be available. Feel free to pop in!

As this is an adult social evening, children are unable to attend.



Please note: alcohol will be served at this event

SCHOOL MEALS & PACKED LUNCHES

Changes to your child's meal patterns can only be made during the first week of term. Your child will then be required to remain on the same meal pattern for the remainder of the given term - either packed lunch **OR** s

for the remainder of the given term - either packed lunch **OR** school meals. Pupils <u>cannot</u> have different meal patterns throughout the week. If your child forgets their packed lunch, you will be expected to bring it into school by lunchtime.



MEDICAL INFORMATION

Please ensure that you keep us informed of any medical needs your child may have.

Medical Information Forms are available for completion from the school office. If your child requires medication to be held in school, please ensure this is handed in to the school office by Monday 10th September.

DIETARY NEEDS

If your child has a dietary need - for example a food allergy or intolerance - please ensure that you keep the school informed of any changes or developments regarding this. If we are unaware of a dietary need that your child has, please call or e-mail the school office to advise as a matter of urgency.

PTA COFFEE MORNING

Tuesday 11th September 9:15 - 10:30am In the School Hall Everyone Welcome!



PARENT / CARER CONTACT DETAILS

Please ensure that you keep us informed if your contact details change.

Having the correct contact details is essential for ensuring that you are receiving all relevant communication regarding your child and, most importantly, in case of an emergency.

There are contact detail forms outside the school office or you can e-mail any changes to the e-mail address above.



HEALTH & SAFETY REMINDER

We would like to remind you that for the safety of all children, jewellery / accessories are **not** allowed to be worn in school; with the exception of small stud earrings and watches.

No Jo Jo Bows. No elaborate headbands and no nail varnish.

UPCOMING EVENTS

Wednesday 19th September Year 4 Supernova Trip to the Natural History Museum

6:30pm Year 6 Sun & Star Secondary Transition Session for parents

Friday 28th September Year 2 Jupiter Trip to St Paul's Cathedral

Monday 1st October 3:30pm After-School Enrichment Clubs re-commence

Friday 5th October 3:45-6:00pm PTA International Evening

Monday 8th October Year 6 Sun & Star Trip to Churchill War Rooms and the IWM

Further information regarding these trips / events will be sent out in due course